


Mass Intentions June 4—June 10 
Intenciones de la Misa de junio 4 a junio 10 

Sunday, June 4, 2023 
The Most Holy Trinity 

8:00 AM: Joseph and Violet Brdecka, Sr. Jo Ann Brdecka  

10:00 AM: Benjamin & Ruth Yturralde  

12:00 PM: The Parishioners of St. Colette Parish  

Monday, June 5, 2023  
St. Boniface, Bishop and Martyr  

8:00 AM: Victoriano Locanlde, Ricardo Guiao  

Tuesday, June 6, 2023  
St. Norbert, Bishop   

8:00 AM: Juan Dasco, Lynda Stickelmaier  
 
Wednesday, June 7, 2023  
8:00 AM: The People of St. Colette Parish  
 
Thursday, June 8, 2023  
8:00 AM: Emily Caserta  
 

Friday, June 9, 2023 
St. Ephrem, Deacon and Doctor of the Church   

8:00 AM: Corinne Seibert  

Saturday, June 10, 2023 
8:00 AM: Mary Agnes Healy, Stephan & Daniel Terzo, 
Sharon Terzo Kopitke  
 
Vigil Mass for Sunday:  
The Most Holy Body and Blood of Christ  

5:00 PM: Paul Chybicki, Michael Chybicki, Louise 
Chybicki, Henry & Lorie Geisen, George Wenzel, Laurie 
Wenzel Kowalaski 

Mass Intentions / Intenciones de la Misa 

If you have any mass intentions, call our parish 
office at 847-394-8100 and a parish staff 
member will be happy to assist you. 

Si tiene intenciones de la misa, llame a nuestra 
oficina parroquial al 847-394-8100 y un 
miembro del personal parroquial estara feliz de 
poder ayudarlo. 

Readings for the Week 

Sunday: Ex 34:4b-6, 8-9/Dn 3:52, 53, 54, 55, 56 (52b)/2 Cor 
13:11-13/Jn 3:16-18  
Monday: Tb 1:3; 2:1b-8/Ps 112:1b-2, 3b-4, 5-6/Mk 12:1-12  
Tuesday: Tb 2:9-14/Ps 112:1-2, 7-8, 9/Mk 12:13-17  
Wednesday: Tb 3:1-11a, 16-17a/Ps 25:2-3, 4-5ab, 6 and 7bc, 8-
9/Mk 12:18-27  
Thursday: Tb 6:10-11; 7:1bcde, 9-17; 8:4-9a/Ps 128:1-2, 3, 4-5/
Mk 12:28-34  
Friday: Tb 11:5-17/Ps 146:1b-2, 6c-7, 8-9abc-10/Mk 12:35-37  
Saturday: Tb 12:1, 5-15, 20/Tb 13:2, 6efgh, 7, 8/Mk 12:38-44 
Next Sunday: Dt 8:2-3, 14b-16a/Ps 147:12-13, 14-15, 19-20 
(12)/1 Cor 10:16-17/Jn 6:51-58  

Prayer List / Lista de Oracion 
Please remember the following people in your prayers. 
Por favor recuerden estas personas en sus oraciones.   

Michele Adamski Anthony (Tony) Capalbo 
Edgar Roberto Santacruz Liz Caridad Camara 
Erasmo Guillen Concepcion Matta 
Helen Lipski  Edith Aguilar 
Richard Miguel Irma C. Gonzalez Matta 
Vanessa Hernandez  Nancy Duque 
Jessie Duque Sofia Baculima 
Angela Heimgartner Jerry Siemienas 
Curt Taras JaimeTrevino Santacruz 
Sara Pawlak Brian Goeske 
Valeria Vargas Wanda Olsen  
Alejandrina Terrones Dr. James Stipak  
Maria Luisa  Alanis Mata 
Shania Beale Ludington Olivia Raquel Mata Pacheco  
Alfredo Santacruz Alex Chmielewski 
Mark Martell Helen Weres 
Julie Christopher Vivian Green 
DRenee NyGaard & Family Judy Muench  
Maria Luisa  Alanis Mata  
Familia Cura Alanis Helen Bremer 
Oswald Guillen  Brian Hedrick 
Stephen Terzo Sharon Terzo Kopitke  
Robert Megaro  Matthew Horwath  
Joshua Kincl Mike Braun 
Robert Bell  Kathleen Bakos  
Tina Kincl   Margaret Rossi  

Ministry of Care 

If you are sick or recovering from an operation, our 
Ministry of Care would like to bring communion to you. 
Please call the parish office at 847-394-8100 to make 
an appointment. 



The Gospels repeatedly remind us that Jesus always put the needs and sufferings of others before all else. In the 
parable of the good Samaritan, the Lord makes clear that the moral question before us as we confront the 
world’s sufferings is not, “Who is my neighbor?” — as if we can pick and choose whom we help. Rather, it is, 
“What does it mean for me to be neighbor to one in need?” 

Pope Francis is giving fresh energy to this moral vision by calling the church to be a “field hospital.” In doing so, 
the Holy Father asks us to radically rethink ecclesial life. He is challenging all of us to give priority to the 
wounded. That means placing the needs of others before our own. Medics who have the bandages go to those 
with the wounds. They do not sit back in their offices waiting for the needy to come to them. They begin by 
asking: “How can we help?” This is neither the place nor the time for pre-diagnoses in the form of prejudgments 
or predeterminations. The starting point for our Gospel ministry, Pope Francis tells us, is the suffering of people, 
not the sinfulness of people or our perception of their worthiness. 

This is the approach I have asked Catholic Charities of the Archdiocese of Chicago to take in addressing the 
challenges posed by the migrant crisis. Catholic Charities has no role in deciding whether migrants are allowed in 
the country or are brought to Chicago. Those decisions are made by government officials. However, the church’s 
mission of compassion compels us to help those in need, regardless of their past history, color, religion, 
nationality or immigration status. 

Since fall 2022, Catholic Charities has been working closely with parishes, community partners, the State of 
Illinois and City of Chicago to respond with compassion to more than 4,000 new arrivals crossing our borders 
from Central and South America. In fact, Catholic Charities has been asked by the Illinois Department of Human 
Services to join the state’s initiative to transition families out of shelters into stable housing. 

With the support of Catholic Charities: 
•  More than 700 people have been reunited with loved ones in other states,  
•  about 2,000 people have moved out of shelters and into apartments, 
•  an additional 2,300 people will soon transition from shelters to apartments, 
•  seven parishes are accompanying 23 families in their resettlement and integration into new community, and  
•  more than 200 new arrivals join community suppers five days a week. 

While all the help Catholic Charities provides remains impressive, there is more to do, given that: 
• Since last August, some 8,100 migrants have arrived in Chicago and the influx is increasing, 
• migrant families are sleeping on floors in police districts and outside homeless facilities at O’Hare, and 
• many migrants who arrive here need food, water, clothing and medical care. 

This is happening; it is a crisis, and we cannot wish this suffering away or make excuses for not addressing these 
needs for political or ideological reasons. Like those in the Gospel parable of the Good Samaritan, we cannot turn 
our backs on them, especially if we claim to be a church that takes pride in being a “field hospital.” The fact is 
that people are here and need help. End of story. 

Through Catholic Charities, we will continue to work with parishes, other agencies, state and local governments, 
but we also need the help of all Catholics. I ask you to be extra generous. You can donate at catholiccharities.net/
donate. Consider helping as a volunteer by emailing welcomethestranger@catholiccharaties.net.  

In all of this, let’s keep in mind that for Jesus the starting point for Gospel ministry, as Pope Francis reminds us, is 
the suffering of people, not the sinfulness of people or our perception of their worthiness. Let’s give new life to 
the Lord’s call to be the good Samaritan, not by asking who is my neighbor, but by asking what does it mean for 
me to be neighbor to one in need? 

The Starting Point of Gospel Ministry 
 Cardinal Blase J. Cupich courtesy of Chicago Catholic 



With the public health emergency attributable to the COVID-19 
pandemic having expired, all remaining Archdiocesan COVID-related 
restrictions are lifted. With that action: 
• Sharing of the Common Cup can resume. 
• Ministers, regardless of their vaccination status, can bring Holy 

Communion to the sick and homebound. 

Attention Eucharist Ministers 
We need your help as we prepare for the sharing of the Common Cup as mentioned above. Additional 
ministers will be needed at most masses. Please call Gail at 847-394-8100 and sign up for the Mass that 
you attend so that we can schedule you to participate as an extraordinary minister of Holy Communion. 
Thank you for your service and dedication to this calling. 
 
If you would like to join this important ministry, please call Gail at the parish office. 

The first time the parishioners will be invited to receive the Eucharist under both species will 
be next weekend, June 10-11 for the Feast of Corpus Christi . 

Feast of Corpus Christi: June 10-11 



Dear Sisters and Brothers in Christ, 
 With Father’s Day next Sunday, I am reminded not only of the importance of the many 
fathers who tend to their families in our archdiocese, but also of our parish priests who serve as 
our spiritual fathers. So first, allow me to wish all the fathers in our parishes my heartfelt thanks 
and congratulations. You truly make a difference in the lives of those who know and love you. 
As well, Father’s Day also gives us an opportunity to thank and support our priests who minister 
in the Archdiocese of Chicago. These 430 active and 257 retired priests have chosen to dedicate 
their lives to serving you and your family through pastoral care, celebration of the sacraments, 
and leadership of our communities of faith. 
 With this letter I ask you to join me in supporting the health and well-being of our priests 
by making a generous gift to the Priests’ Health and Retirement/PRMAA collection for the benefit 
of their healthcare and retirement needs. Your sacrifice on their behalf not only contributes to 
their health and well-being, but it also demonstrates to them your support of their ministry in our 
parishes and communities. 
 You might not be aware that this is the only collection for our archdiocesan priests’ health 
and retirement, which totals nearly $13 million annually in health care, nursing, and retirement 
costs. As well, this collection is separate and distinct from the annual collection for religious order 
priests, sisters, and brothers. 
 As I ask you to join me in praying that God continue to bless our dedicated priests, I assure 
you of my remembrance of you and your families in my prayers and at the Lord’s Table. 
 Sincerely yours in Christ, 

  
 Archbishop of Chicago 
 
Queridos hermanos y hermanas en Cristo: 
 Con el Día del Padre el próximo domingo, recuerdo no sólo la importancia de los muchos 
padres que cuidan a sus familias en nuestra arquidiócesis, sino también la de nuestros párrocos 
que sirven como nuestros padres espirituales. Así que, en primer lugar, permítanme expresar mi 
más sincero agradecimiento y felicitación a todos los padres de familia de nuestras parroquias. 
Ustedes realmente marcan la diferencia en las vidas de quienes los conocen y los aman. El 
Día del Padre nos da también la oportunidad de agradecer y apoyar a nuestros sacerdotes que 
ejercen su ministerio en la Arquidiócesis de Chicago. Estos 430 sacerdotes en activo y 257 
jubilados han elegido dedicar su vida a servirlos a ustedes y a sus familias mediante la atención 
pastoral, la celebración de los sacramentos y el liderazgo de nuestras comunidades de fe. 
 Con esta carta les pido que se unan a mí para apoyar la salud y el bienestar de nuestros 
sacerdotes haciendo un generoso donativo a la colecta Salud y Jubilación de los Sacerdotes/ 
PRMAA en beneficio de sus necesidades de salud y de jubilación. El sacrificio de ustedes en 
nombre de ellos contribuye no sólo a su salud y bienestar, sino que también les demuestra su 
apoyo a su ministerio en nuestras parroquias y comunidades. 
 Tal vez no sepan que ésta es la única colecta para la salud y jubilación de nuestros 
sacerdotes arquidiocesanos, cuyos gastos de atención médica, enfermería y jubilación 
ascienden a casi 13 millones de dólares anuales. Además, esta colecta es separada y distinta de 
la colecta anual para los sacerdotes, hermanas y hermanos de las órdenes religiosas. 
 Mientras les pido que se unan a mí en oración para que Dios siga bendiciendo a nuestros 
abnegados sacerdotes, les aseguro que los recuerdo a ustedes y a sus familias en mis oraciones 
y en la Mesa del Señor. 
 Sinceramente suyo en Cristo, 

  
 Arzobispo de Chicago 

 
Priests’ Health and Retirement Collection 



1 in 4 suburban families need food support. Might you be able to help 
address this critical need? Or, could you, a loved one or a friend use free 
produce and or bread stuffs? The Produce Mobile from the Chicago Food 
Depository is coming back to St. Colette on Thursday, June 8th. Produce 
and bread stuffs are available who may need free food, courtesy of the 
Greater Chicago Food Depository. Distribution is 8:30 AM to 11:30 
AM.  Volunteers are needed at 8:00 AM to help set up tables, sort the 
goods, bag and distribute the goods to our guests, and clean up the 
area. For more information or to volunteer, please contact Mark Stastny at 
847-337-1616.  

PRODUCE MOBILE 
Thursday, June 8 at St. Colette 
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LET’S GROW YOUR BUSINESS 
Place Your Ad Here  

and Support Our Parish!
 

CONTACT ME  
Marcia Boswell

 
mboswell@4LPi.com 
(800) 950-9952 x2246

Mark Berberick
Broker, CRB, Parish Member
Residential Real Estate Sales

Office: (847) 385-3086 Direct • Cell: (708) 370-1803
E-mail: markber@comcast.net

Suburban Independently Owned & Operated

Quality, Affordable Living
for low income seniors

Financial assistance available to those that qualify
847.670.8080

www.plumcreekseniors.com

Illinois
CatholicMatch.com/IL

Funeral Home
847-253-0224

OVER 50 YEARS OF EXPERIENCE
FAMILY OWNED & OPERATED

FACILITIES ALL ON ONE LEVEL - CREMATION SERVICES

William Haberichter • Melissa Nelson • Matthew Haberichter - Directors

3615 Kirchoff Road, Rolling Meadows



MASS SCHEDULE /  
HORARIOS DE MISA 

Daily Mass / Misa Diaria 
Monday - Saturday / Lunes - Sabado: 8:00 AM 

Weekend Masses / Misa de Fin de Semana 
Saturday / Sabado: 5:00 PM 
Sunday: 8:00 AM & 10:00 AM (English / Inglés) 
Domingo: 12:00 Mediodia (Spanish / Español) 

Confessions / Confesiones 
Saturday / Sabado: 8:30 AM 

Adoration  
• Tuesdays 4-6 PM and Thursdays 7-9 PM 
• First Fridays after 8 AM mass  

(with exposition) 
Adoracion  
• Martes 4-6 PM y Jueves 7-9 PM 
• Primer Viernes despues de la misa de 8 AM 

(con exposición) 

 

ST. COLETTE PARISH 

3900 Meadow Drive 
Rolling Meadows, IL 60008 
847-394-8100  

 
+ Web: www.stcolette.org 
+ Facebook: www.facebook.com/stcoletterm 
+ Email: To receive updates and news from 

the parish, sign up for Flocknote by 
texting STCRM to 84576 or visiting 
stcrm.flocknote.com. 

Rectory Office Hours / Horario de Oficina 

Monday - Friday / Lunes - Viernes:  
9:00 AM-3:00 PM 
Saturday & Sunday / Sabado y Domingo:  
Closed / Cerrado 

Parish Staff / Personal de la Parroquia 

Rev. Augustine Mahonge 
Pastor 

Monsignor Richard Zborowski 
Fr. Brian Simpson 
Fr. Gilbert Mashurano 
Weekend Assistants 

Raul Trejo 
Jean Boussari 
Emilio Trejo  
Deacons 

Michel Domingue 
Music Director 

Margaret O'Brien  
Business Manager 

Valerie Zemko 
Religious Education and Development 
Coordinator/Volunteers 

Gail McCusker 
Administrative Assistant 

Patti Chiavola         
Receptionist 


